Draft minutes from NoSCA AGM held on Sunday 4th February 2018 at Elgin City Football Club, Elgin
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Blake (Fixtures Secretary), C Farr (Minutes), M Fox (Reserve Fixtures), G Chappell (Treasurer) and representatives from the following clubs: Nairn, Elgin, Fochabers, Forres, Fort William, Ross County, Buckie, Highland, Fort Augustus, RAF Lossiemouth.  Also present: N Cameron, M Cannon (Cricket Scotland), T Brian (Cricket Scotland), K Ross, D Davidson, M Ross.
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Welcome
	

	
	J Bishop welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for attending. 
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, M Bliss, D Duncan, K Fraser, J Lean
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Accuracy of minutes of 2017 AGM
	

	
	I McDonald (Buckie) proposed and M Fox (Fochabers) seconded minutes as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Matters Arising 
	

	
	a) None raised
	

	
	
	

	5.
	Presidents Report
	

	
	a) J Bishop presented his Presidents Report for 2017, listing the many positives he had seen throughout the season and a particular highlight was the dinner with Jeremy Coney as guest speaker.  This was balanced by some negative points amongst which were the deaths of Former League Presidents Eddie Corsie and Larry Duncan and the death of former Nairn player Eric Murray.  J Bishop thanked those who gave up time to help with the administration of NoSCA as well as the very supportive sponsors, Black Dog Financial Services and Blake Geoservices.  Concern was expressed about disciplinary cases once again.  J Bishop also expressed concern at the lack of a Vice President as he is on his last term in the position whilst thanking everyone for their support throughout 2017.
b) J Bishop stated that when he stepped down as President he would still be happy to continue to arrange for the handbook production and carry on as NoSCA representative with Cricket Scotland.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	a) G Chappell presented his accounts for the year.  Due to a change in the accounting period in 2016 the balance showed a large loss but this actually worked out at around £400 once all taken into account.
b) The only concern the Treasurer had was the loss from the annual dinner.  In 2017 it had been approx. £400 which he felt was unsustainable. There had been fantastic feedback about the event but costs needed to be kept tighter

c) The account have been inspected independently.  The accounts were adopted unanimously; proposed by O Rigby (Elgin) and N Cameron.
d) Annual subscriptions would remain the same for 2018 although the Cricket Scotland subscription has not yet been decided and there is a recommendation that clubs are charged £35 for one dinner ticket which could be reduced if a cheaper speaker is used for the dinner.  The meeting agreed with this proposal.  J Bishop said that he was working on Jonathan Agnew as the speaker at the end of season presentation which may need to be November to fit with his schedule.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Appointment of Office Bearers
	

	
	Most current office bearers are willing to stand again for 2018.  Once again it was stressed that a vice president must be found to be in place for next year as President.  T Macabhuinn volunteered from the floor.  A new Press Officer was required and Charlotte Farr volunteered to do this.
The meeting endorsed the following post holders:

a) President – J Bishop
b) Vice President – T Macabhuinn
c) Secretary – C Farr

d) Treasurer – G Chappell

e) Senior Match Secretary – C Blake

f) Reserve Match Secretary – M Fox

g) Junior Representative – N Cameron

h) Press Officer – C Farr
J Bishop asked clubs to consider positions for 2019.  New volunteers would be needed as the current post holders would not always want to carry on.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Club Resolutions
	

	
	Resolutions were voted on as follows:
a) Buckie CC – Reduce games to 40 overs with 8 overs max per bowler – 8 against, 6 for with 1 abstention. 
b) Buckie CC – Tea breaks limited to 20 minutes, strictly enforced by captains and umpires – 8 against, 2 for.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Application for Membership of NoSCA
	

	
	a) P Short spoke on behalf of Fort Augustus.  He outlined improvements made to the ground with generous help from Santon, owners of The Highland Club.  New changing facilities should be in place for the start of the season but in case of a delay the main building can be used.  The club members are very keen to start in 2018 and if all goes well they hope to play more regularly in 2019.  Fort Augustus wish to join as Associate Members.

This was agreed to unanimously

b) J Popplestone spoke on behalf of RAF Lossiemouth.  They had provided detail on several points prior to the meeting about facilities.  They understood that access to the air base would be an issue but the club were confident that this could be made as smooth as possible if visiting clubs worked with the club beforehand.  G Chappell said that in the past some visitors had been refused entry to the base.  J Popplestone felt that prior notice of visitors and prior detail would help to stop this happening.  He stressed that correct and appropriate ID would speed things up along with prior notification.  Passports of Driving Licences would be appropriate ID.
This was agreed to unanimously
	

	
	
	

	10.
	125th Anniversary Celebrations
	

	
	a) J Bishop explained that the History Project and publication of a book was on hold due to the ill health of Dr MacPherson.  The meeting wished him well.
b) NoSCA will play a fixture against the MCC at Gordonstoun on 7th May.  J Bishop hopes that as many players as possible make themselves available for the fixture to celebrate the anniversary of the league.

c) Some clubs have asked if dates can be freed up through the season to hold special games to celebrate the 125th anniversary.  A poll on facebook had suggested a preference for a split league system but the feeling in the room was against this.  Clubs are asked to provide feedback so that a decision can be made on this asap.  J Bishop would like the 10th June to be kept free so that as many people as possible can attend the Scotland V England game in Edinburgh.
	

	
	
	

	11.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) D Davidson said that there were too many drinks breaks in games and it detracted from the flow of the game.  He also felt that umpires should not move around so much when there was a left hand/right hand batting combination at the crease as this added to time wasted.  It was acknowledged that the duration of games was a hot topic with J Bishop feeling that both captains and umpires being responsible for keeping games flowing.
b) J Bishop mentioned a communication from Highland Council concerning the upkeep of the two Inverness cricket grounds.  The email said that due to cost constraints they would no longer be able to cut the grass at the grounds and it would now be the responsibility of the users to do this.  J Crabtree thought it would not impact on them too much.

c) J Corsie said there were still problems with the Buckie field due to flooding.  Moray Council had been vague and the club felt they were not really any further forward.  Alternative grounds may need to be sought but Buckie CC hoped they could come to a solution.

d) J Bishop spoke about insurance for clubs.  He implored all clubs to ensure they had some sort of third party cover at the very least.  Cricket Scotland are looking into group purchase of cover but anyone struggling should get in touch with J Bishop.

e) J Bishop urged anyone spending time in the Glasgow area to visit Hampden Park to see the Memories of Scottish Cricket exhibition which includes some items from NoSCA clubs.
	

	
	
	

	12.
	Vote of Thanks
	

	
	G Chappell proposed a Vote of Thanks.
	

	
	
	

	13.
	Date of Executive Next Meeting
	

	
	The next AGM is scheduled for 3th February 2019.  The next Executive meeting will be on Monday 26th February 2018, 7pm, venue to be arranged.
There will be a special meeting held on Sunday 4th March 2018 to discuss new Law changes and how these impact on NoSCA.  All Captains, scorers, umpires and any other interested players or parties are urged to attend as these are wide ranging and important changes which will have a major impact on the game.
	


